MARCH 27, 2020

DUE TO THE AMENDED ORDER OF THE STATE HEALTH OFFICER, THE FOLLOWING CITY FACILITIES REMAIN CLOSED TO THE GENERAL PUBLIC IN AN EFFORT TO PROTECT CITY STAFF, CITY PROPERTY AND TO PRACTICE 6 FEET SOCIAL DISTANCING BECAUSE OF THE CORONAVIRUS (COVID-19):

CITY HALL LOBBY CLOSED CITY HALL DRIVE-THRU OPEN

POLICE DEPT OFFICES CLOSED POLICE DEPT LOBBY OPEN

FIRE DEPARTMENT CLOSED TO CIVILIANS

REC CENTER CLOSED

MCKELVEY PARK CLOSED

SENIOR NUTRITION PICK-UP & DELIVERY OF MEALS STILL

AVAILABLE

PUBLIC LIBRARY CLOSED

MUNICIPAL COURT COURT APRIL 22, 2020

THESE CLOSINGS WILL REMAIN IN FORCE UNTIL AT LEAST APRIL 17th, 2020

EVEN THOUGH OUR DOORS ARE NOT OPEN TO THE PUBLIC, STAFF AND CITY SERVICES ARE STILL AVAILABLE TO ANSWER PHONES AND TO ADDRESS ANY CONCERNS OR QUESTIONS YOU MAY HAVE. CITY COUNCIL MEETING TUESDAY, APRIL 14, 2020, WILL BE HELD, BUT WE CONTINUE TO ASK THE PUBLIC TO LIMIT ATTENDANCE, AS THE ORDER IS NOW NO MORE THAN 10; THAT OTHER MEANS WILL BE AVAILABLE TO THE PUBLIC FOR THE CITY TO COMPLY WITH THE OPEN MEETINGS ACT AS DIRECTED BY GOVERNOR IVEY. COUNCIL AND ANYONE ELSE PRESENT WILL COMPLY WITH SOCIAL DISTANCING DURING THE MEETING. DEPARTMENT HEADS WILL BE INFORMED THE CLOSER THE COUNCIL MEETING GETS ON THE NECESSITY OF ATTENDANCE AT THAT MEETING.

THANK YOU FOR YOUR UNDERSTANDING AND PATIENCE DURING THIS UNPRECEDENTED TIME FOR OUR NATION, STATE AND CITY. DO NOT LIVE IN FEAR, BUT, PLEASE, RESPECT THIS VIRUS AND DO YOUR PART TO STAY SAFE AND STAY HEALTHY. WE ARE ALL IN THIS TOGETHER, AND TOGETHER WE WILL GET THROUGH THIS.